

- 1 Kennedy Cagle, Margaret Casey 2 Brenda Bussey, Beau Fox,
- **Dennis Seals**
- 3 Lonna Johnson
- 5 Angela Meeks
- 6 Sara Armstrong, Abigail Fox
- 7 Josh Cole, Pam Pollard
- 8 Anu Gaddy, Joyce Lolley
- 9 Lauren Pipkins, Barrett Webb
- 11 Cody Davis
- 14 Alexa Davis, Ronald Weaver
- 15 Lily Robinson
- 16 Jason Berry
- 19 Lucas Seaborn
- 20 Kimberly Franks, Winfred Markham, Cate Williams
- 21 A.J. Berry, Grace Franks
- 22 Ann Garrison, Chris Moore
- 26 Teresa Markham, Becky Williams
- 27 Rob Plyler
- 28 Kash Davis, Arzealer McGuire
- 29 Lynda Webb
- 30 Jimmy Berryhill

In Our Thoughts & Prayers

We express our deepest sympathy to:

Mrs. Katie Garrison and family in the loss of her grandfather, Gene Fredrick.

Mrs. Cathy Vigneaux and family in the loss of her aunt, Alma Jo White of Clinton, MO.

May God bless and comfort each of you during your time of sorrow.



SUNDAY SERVANTS

August Ushers

Lee Hines, Mickey Mayo, Steve Pollard, Randy Silas

Security Teams/Lockup

August 3-6 Phil Segraves,

Steve Pollard

August 10-13 Johnny May,

Sandy Harris

August 17-20 Trent Junkin,

Rick Meador

August 24-27 Alan Shirley,

Seth Seaborn

Aug. 31-Sept. 3 Bruce Burnett, **Greg Chaffin**

Security Monitor

August 3-6 Randy Silas

August 10-13 Rick Meador

August 17-20 Johnny May

August 24-27 Lee Hines

Aug. 31-Sept. 3 Trent Junkin

Where Will You Serve in the New Church Year?

Ministry Teams

Audio/Video

Baptism & Lord's Supper

Bereavement

Preschool/Children's

Constitution & Bylaws

Flower/Decoration

Hospitality

Leadership/Ministry Enlistment

Maintenance & Grounds

Mission

Music

Personnel

Senior Adult

Stewardship

Student **Transportation**

Young Adult

We need volunteers for nursery, children's church, security, ushers, FIT Team, Wednesday night food teams, and other areas. Contact Bro Zane or the church office for more info.

upcoming EVENTS

Back To School Prayer Wall

Go by the wall outside the choir room and write your prayers for the new school year. Take a moment to pray for the students, teachers, support staff, administration, and all families.

Back To School Prayer Walk

Tuesday, August 5th at 6:30 p.m. Walk will begin at Guin Elementary, then go to MCHS, and end at LCA. Marion County students start back Thursday, August 7th.

Deacons Meeting

Wednesday, August 6th at 7:45 p.m.

Young-At-Heart Lunch

Tuesday, August 12th at Noon Bring your favorite side dish and join us in the gym for a great time of fellowship.

Breakfast Blitz

Every Friday morning beginning August 22nd at 7:00 a.m. If you would like to help with this ministry, please contact Nate or Bro. Zane.

5th Sunday Potluck Lunch and Sunday Night Singing

Sunday, August 31st More details to be announced.

CONNECT WITH FBC GUIN



Follow us on Facebook First Baptist Church of Guin



Watch us on YouTube fbcgalabama

Download our Tithe.ly church app

STAFF

Rev. Zane Miles, Pastor Dr. Kenny Hatcher, Associate Pastor Rev. Nate Kemble, Student Minister Mrs. Crystal Gosa, Children's Director Mr. Joe Vigneaux, Worship Leader Mrs. Tammie Silas, Secretary

FBC News August 2025





Dear FBC Family,

I hope this newsletter finds you and your loved ones in good health and enjoying the blessings of the Lord. Please know that we are praying for those of you facing sickness or other challenges, and remember, we are just a phone call away if you need us.

As summer break comes to an end, we also close another church year. With the return of school and the start of football, volleyball, band, and cross-country seasons, I ask you to pray for all our students and educators as they embark on this new academic year. Let's also lift up our new church year in prayer. Please consider where God is leading you to serve and sign up accordingly!

Reflecting on our summer activities, I am filled with gratitude for the many ways God worked through FBC Guin. We had the privilege of sending several members out to serve. A heartfelt thank you to Nate and Hank for their service in Huntsville; it was a transformative week that impacted lives for eternity! Additionally, I would like to recognize Brooks and Cannon, who dedicated portions of their summer to serving beyond our borders. Your willingness to sacrifice for the Kingdom is truly inspiring. "Blessed are the feet" that carry the good news, whether across the street or across the globe. You both have encouraged me in the Lord this summer. I also want to express my gratitude to Crystal, Seth, and Ashley for your service at CentriKid. Your love for the kids will be remembered for years to come. Despite the challenges, your week of service made a significant impact for the Kingdom. Cannon and Lydia, your contributions at Super Summer were invaluable. It was a joy to serve alongside you, and I appreciate your commitment to the Lord. Whitney, your dedication was remarkable as you navigated Mobile with students from across Alabama. Thank you for your sacrifices and service. To all the parents, thank you for allowing your children and students to serve and grow! And to the church, your support through giving and prayer was instrumental in every trip. Some go, some give, and all pray!

FBC Guin, we are just getting started! My prayer is that we continue to grow in unity, love, and service to the Lord and to one another. As we move forward, we will be addressing some significant needs to sustain our service efforts. I invite you to participate in upcoming church-wide discussions; your voice matters. Let's join together in praying for wisdom and a clear vision as we seek the Lord!

Love God, Love People, Serve the World, ~Bro. Zane



Contact Us: FBC Guin, P.O. Box 405 Guin, AL 35563 Phone: 205-468-3361 Email: church@fbcguin.com Website: www.fbguin.com



Oh, how fast summer break starts and ends.

The choir has been growing together spiritually this summer through our Bible study. We've encouraged one another in our worship to continue to grow stronger and closer to God.

Hebrews 10:24-25 "And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good works, 25not neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one another, and all the more as you see the Day drawing near." (ESV)

If you are looking for a place to get involved, we would love to have you come be a part of our team. Our rehearsal and study schedule for August is 8/3 and 8/17, 3:00 pm - 4:30 pm. We'll save a seat for you in the choir room!

Love In Christ,

Joe and Cathy Vigneaux





JULY 2025

Weekly Budget Need \$10,366.25

Budget Receipts

July 6: \$15,724.86 July 13: \$8,575.20 July 20: \$9,781.00

July 27: \$5,587.20 Attendance Report

July 6

SS: 107 Worship: 165

July 13

SS: 117 Worship: 188

July 20

SS: 116 Worship: 168

July 27

SS: 123 Worship: 180

Price/Chaney Mission Offering

Sunday, August 17th

Donations help with the expenses
of the Marion County Baptist

Association mission trip.

Dear FBC Guin Family,

Camps are over, August is here, and school is starting back. Our students have survived the chaos of summer! I am excited for all of our students to be together on a regular basis again! We've got many youth gatherings throughout this month, so please join me in praying that God would continue to work in our students' lives!

Important Dates:

Back to School Bash - August 4th at 7:30 pm at Faith Church First day of school - August 7th Ignite Youth Rally - August 13th at 6:30 at Winfield FBC Fortify, a one day conference for guys - August 30th at Green Valley Baptist, Hoover, AL

With Love, Nate Kemble



Greetings in the Name of Jesus,

It is here; seasons are about to change. Some are looking forward to school starting back, and with that, high school sports. Others are looking forward to the end of the month when college football starts. We know that very soon the leaves will begin to change. If you are alive, change is inevitable.



Very soon, Phyllis and I will be in a new season where we are living in our new home. It has taken a long time and a lot of effort from our church family, but we are blessed. I know that God's timing is perfect. Many of you know that both of us have faced some health concerns, but through it all, God has taken care of us. Thank you all for your prayers, food, cards, and every other expression of your love.

Yes, the Israel trip is still in the works, but the mission is now more than just the IDF troops and their families. The mission is now worldwide with partnerships with Hebrew University in Jerusalem and Oxford University in the U.K. We cover your prayers as everything is finalized.

Speaking of seasons, what season are you in as far as your relationship with God is concerned? I know that each one of us at times feels like we are on top of the mountain, and at other times, as low in the valley as we can get. Regardless of where you are right now, God is faithful, and he knows how to take care of what belongs to Him!

You may be walking through the fire, but remember, He was the fourth man in the fire. You can trust Him in whatever season you find yourself in.

Secure in Christ, Bro. Kenny



Hello Church Family!

The kids will be starting Unit 12 of The Gospel Project - King Solomon. God gave Solomon great wisdom and made him king over His people. Solomon obeyed God and led the people in building the temple. Solomon learned that his own wisdom had limits, but God's wisdom is limitless. Solomon reminds us of our need for Jesus, the sinless King who is true wisdom. Throughout this unit, the kids will learn that God knows EVERYTHING about the past, present, and future - what an awesome God we serve!!

Please be in prayer for our schools as back to school starts on August 7th. I pray God's blessings and protection over our kids, teachers, and staff in the upcoming school year.

Week 1-Solomon Became King-1Kings 2-3

Week 2-Solomon Built the Temple-1 Kings 6-8

Week 3-Solomon Thought about Life-Ecclesiastes 1

Week 4-The Queen of Sheba Visited Solomon-1 Kings 10

Week 5-Wisdom of God's People-Proverbs 1; 3-4

God Bless Each of You,

Crystal

